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	HAMPSHIRE HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

President : R Glanfield




                         From the County Discipline Administrator: Chris Bond

REPORT OF CDA TO HHA ( 4.6.07) & HHUA (5.6.07) AGMs

(last season's figures in brackets)

This season there have been 16 (15) red cards awarded to Hampshire players:-

9(9) for misconduct/dissent/umpire abuse - of which only 1 was for misconduct NOT directed at an umpire!

3(2) for attempted/threatening violence to another player.

2(4) for using physical violence to a player.

1(0) for attempted/threatening violence to an umpire.

1(0) for using physical violence to an umpire.

Of the 16 red cards, 6 were given by HHUA members, 7 by club umpires, and 3 by Level 2 or 3 (SCHUA/NPUA) umpires. 2 red cards occurred during Indoor hockey. Andover, Poole,Fareham & Winchester HCs each received 2 red cards - 8 other clubs received one each. 

The 2 latter offences give cause for concern - it is not a trend that anybody in hockey wishes to see grow. Both players were suspended for significant periods re-inforcing this County's determination not to tolerate such behaviour and to support/defend its officials. 

Once again Hampshire has recorded the highest number of red cards in the South. However, unlike other counties, Hampshire has still to receive its first Matchday Misconduct Offence after 2 whole seasons of them being in operation, and no incidents of Reg. 5 'disrepute' offences were recorded either for the second consecutive year. 

At the time of writing 4 players remain suspended, and a further 4 will re-commence 'split' suspensions at the beginning of next season.

Peter Campbell, once of Gosport Borough, was denied permission to appeal out of time against his 3 year suspension by the Chairman of the South Appeals Committee - he remains suspended until 2.12.2008.

My special thanks go to my Deputy, Ginette Tessier, who did much of the early season's work owing to my incapacity, and thanks go also to HHA Chairman for his advice & guidance throughout the season, and to the CDOs of the clubs - both those with red cards, and some without!

Chris Bond
